# BIRTHS & DEATHS

## CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

#### BORN

MUEHLEISEN-McWHINNIE - Jorg, Trudy and big brother Mitchell are pleased to announce the birth of Tyler Douglas on April 11, 2001 at the Royal Victoria Hespital. Our little bundle of joy weighed 6 lbs., 15 oz. and measured 20,5 inches. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Muchleisen and Mr. and Mrs. Alvin McWhinnie.

SAUMIER-BUCHANAN - Rick and Jodi are thrilled to announce the arrival of their son Taylor Edward Nicolas Saumier, born at 6:03 p.m. May 14, 2001 at the Valleyfield Hospital. A little brother for Jaimee. Proud Grandparents are Buck and Chris Buchanan of Ormstown and Mary and the late Armand (Herman) Saumier of Huntingdon.

#### DIED

LABERGE, Mrs. Albina - In Huntingdon on May 15, 2001, at the age of 99 years, passed away Mrs. Albina Laberge, daughter of the late Louis Laberge and the late Caroline Allard. There was visitation on Saturday, May 19 from 9:30 a.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Parlor. Funeral was held Saturday, May 19 at 11:00 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon, Interment, St-Joseph's Cemetery, Huntingdon.

WEST, Sophia Isabel (née Craig) - Peacefully in Ormstown on Saturday, May 19, 2001 in her 93rd year. Beloved wife of the late Lincoln West (1969). Loving mother of Marion (Archie English) and Dorothy (late Juan Ardanaz). Predeceased by her infant son Hugh and her brother Robert, Fondly remembered by her grandchildren; Linda (Ken Corbett), Hugh English, Cheryl (Gary McEwen) and Aritz, Diana and Steve (Jov) Ardanaz as well as her great-grandchildren; Gregory, Monika, Sean, Quincy and Brennan. Funeral service from the Chapel of McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on Wednesday, May 23 at 2 p.m. followed by interment at the Georgetown Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown or a charity of your choice would be appreciated.

#### IN MEMORIAM

PROUDFOOT, Ola - In memory of Ola who passed away May 23, 2000.

We miss you since you went away,
We miss you more, and more, each day.
We miss the love, the boy, the cheer,
That were a part of you been here.

Jon, Mark, Connie and David

### CARD OF THANKS

I would like to sincerely thank my family, friends, relatives and neighbors for a memorable 80th birth-day party and letting me walk through memory lane once more. I appreciated the beautiful cards, gifts and flowers, and I would also like to thank the Rockburn Ladies Aid for the delicious lunch. I'll see you all when I'm ninety.

Rita Steele

The family of the late Allan H. Marshall wish to sincerely thank the doctors, nurses, and staff of the Barria Memorial Hospital for their support. Our thanks to relatives, friends and neighbors for your many kind expressions of sympathy, cards, calls, food and donations made in his memory. May we please offer this as our personal thank-you to everyone.

Wreatha & family

Perhaps you sent a lovely card
Or sat quietly in a chair.
Perhaps you sent a funeral spray
If so, we saw it there.
Perhaps you spoke the kindest words
As any friend could say.
Perhaps you were not there at all
Just thought of us that day.
Whatever you did to console our hearts during the
loss of our mother, Mildred Douglass, we thank you
so much, whatever the part.

Mr. and Mrs. William Badger and family Mr. and Mrs. Alten Douglass and family